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Mr. HARRIS. Mr. Speaker, it seems 

when I came to work this week, I was 
coming to work in Moscow, or Beijing, 
or Pyongyang, or Havana; not in the 
Capital of the free world where we 
treasure fairness. Because what are we 
doing? We are holding kangaroo courts; 
Star Chamber, Soviet-style secret 
trials that are used to depose political 
opponents. That is what is going on. 

Mr. Speaker, I went back to my dis-
trict. I had three townhalls in the last 
4 days. I come from a district who 
voted for this President and wants a 
chance to vote for him again in 12 
months. They asked me: Where is the 
evidence against this President? 

So I went downstairs today to try to 
find it. I went down to the SCIF, and as 
you heard from the gentleman from 
Texas, we were told that I could not 
read the testimony of Mr. Volker. It 
was refused. 

I asked: Who refused it? They 
wouldn’t tell me. 

I asked to go into the hearing today. 
They have a hearing today. They said 
to a Member of Congress: You can’t go. 

I said: Who refused? They wouldn’t 
tell me. 

So, Mr. Speaker, it appears that 
someone has made a decision, with no 
rhyme or reason, of who gets invited to 
these things. We have got to stop this. 
What are they hiding? 

Mr. Speaker, I support the censure 
resolution. Open up the windows. 

f 

RURAL BROADBAND CRISIS 

(Mr. DELGADO asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Mr. DELGADO. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to address an urgent crisis in our 
communities: access to rural 
broadband. Over the district work pe-
riod, I held a field hearing on rural 
broadband with FCC Commissioner 
Geoffrey Starks, where New York’s 
19th Congressional District residents 
shared their stories about the need to 
improve rural broadband internet in 
upstate New York. The commissioner 
heard from educators, healthcare pro-
viders, and small business owners all 
impacted by this issue. 

Following that hearing, I have intro-
duced the Broadband Speed Act and the 
Community Broadband Mapping Act. 
This legislative package will address 
flawed broadband mapping practices 
that result in the FCC overcounting 
rural communities and require that 
projects funded with FCC money are 
future-proof, or built to withstand 
changes in technology. 

This legislation would also allow 
local governments, co-ops, community 
groups, and small providers to access 
funding that would allow them to col-
lect information on local broadband 
service in order to challenge a finding 
that they are, in fact, served. 

Mr. Speaker, I urge the House to 
take up this legislation and close the 
digital divide. 

SCHIFF CENSURE RESOLUTION 

(Mr. JOYCE of Pennsylvania asked 
and was given permission to address 
the House for 1 minute and to revise 
and extend his remarks.) 

Mr. JOYCE of Pennsylvania. Mr. 
Speaker, I rise today to address a con-
cerning issue. The chairman of the 
House Permanent Select Committee on 
Intelligence, whom House Democrats 
have chosen to lead their sham im-
peachment inquiry process, has bra-
zenly misled the American people and 
has hidden the truth. 

Chairman SCHIFF must be held ac-
countable for his actions, and this body 
must take a vote on H. Res. 630. As 
House Democrats pursue their partisan 
impeachment inquiry and clandestine 
Soviet-style hearings, this majority 
has proven that they cannot be trusted 
to act with integrity. 

If House Democrats want to impeach 
President Trump, they should do so in 
a transparent, nonpartisan process. 
The American people won’t be fooled 
by these cheap tricks. It is time to re-
store order and decorum to this House. 

f 

MAKE IT EASIER TO GET MENTAL 
HEALTHCARE 

(Mr. MOULTON asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. MOULTON. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to ask my colleagues to make it 
easier to get mental healthcare. We 
should pass the National Suicide Hot-
line Designation Act and make 988 the 
national number for mental health 
emergencies. 

When your house is on fire, you don’t 
have to look for a phonebook to know 
who to call. You just dial 911. Mr. 
Speaker, it ought to be the same way 
for mental health emergencies as well. 
And that is just the beginning. 

Let’s lead by example and change our 
culture so getting a mental health 
checkup is just part of routine life. 

Deployed servicemembers can set an 
example by getting a mental health 
checkup within 2 weeks of returning 
home from their deployments. That bi-
partisan requirement is in the House 
version of the NDAA. 

Let’s start a conversation in this 
country so that getting mental 
healthcare is a regular part of life. 

f 

NATIONAL PREGNANCY AND 
INFANT LOSS AWARENESS MONTH 

(Ms. HERRERA BEUTLER asked and 
was given permission to address the 
House for 1 minute.) 

Ms. HERRERA BEUTLER. Mr. 
Speaker, October is National Preg-
nancy and Infant Loss Awareness 
Month, and I rise today on behalf of 
every parent who has suffered a mis-
carriage, a stillbirth, or an infant loss. 

The unanswered questions and mys-
tery, as well as the feelings of guilt 
that surround pregnancy loss and the 

death of a newborn, add to the excru-
ciating heartache. We see you. 

No one should grieve alone. We stand 
alongside those who have experienced 
this great tragedy and do our best to 
comfort, listen, and support. We also 
vow to honor the legacy of those pre-
cious lives lost by working to elimi-
nate preventable infant deaths. 

Today, we remember the 1 million 
pregnancies in the United States that 
end in miscarriage, stillbirth, or the 
death of a newborn baby each year. 
Their intrinsic value, no matter how 
short their lifespan, is profound. 

f 

CONGRATULATING EAGLE SCOUT 
NATHAN MATTIAS 

(Mr. VAN DREW asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. VAN DREW. Mr. Speaker, I 
would like to take this time to con-
gratulate Nathan Mattias of Woolwich 
Township in south Jersey. He achieved 
the honor of being an Eagle Scout. 

For his Eagle Scout project, Nathan 
built benches with an improved design 
to accommodate those in wheelchairs 
for easier access when gardening for 
the Sisters of St. Francis, a retirement 
facility for nuns in the Philadelphia 
area. 

Through this project, Nathan discov-
ered his passion of engineering and 
plans on continuing his interest when 
he is in college. It is people like Na-
than who enact change by listening to 
the needs of those in our local commu-
nities. 

Keep up the good work, Nathan. I 
thank him for all he does for south Jer-
sey, and for the United States of Amer-
ica. He is truly our hero and we are 
truly proud of him. 

f 

SUPPORT THE CENSURE 
RESOLUTION 

(Mrs. LESKO asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Mrs. LESKO. Mr. Speaker, I have to 
say that I am a proud cosponsor of the 
resolution before us today to censure 
Congressman ADAM SCHIFF. And I want 
to thank my fellow Arizona Congress-
man for leading the effort on this great 
job. 

We have watched Congressman 
SCHIFF say now for 2 years that he had 
evidence that President Trump and his 
campaign colluded with Russia, but 
then when we saw the Mueller report, 
we determined that that just was not 
accurate. 

Then in committee recently Mr. 
SCHIFF read a false, made-up narrative 
of a conversation he purported to be 
between President Trump and the 
Ukrainian President. It was absolutely 
made up and false, I believe, to try to 
deceive the American public. 

Then on national TV, Mr. SCHIFF 
said: No—when asked—no, our office 
did not have any prior contact with the 
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